

TOWN OF BELMONT

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE 455 CONCORD AVENUE BELMONT, MASSACHUSETTS 02478 RECEIVED TOWN CLERK BELMONT, MA

2015 APR 13 PM 3: 04

TEL. (617) 993-2600 FAX (617) 993-2601

ELLEN O'BRIEN CUSHMAN TOWN CLERK

NOTICE OF PRECINCT 3 CAUCUS

There will be a caucus of Precinct 3 Town Meeting Members Tuesday, April 28, 2015 beginning at 7:00 pm. The caucus will be held in the Multi-Purpose Room of the Beech Street Center, 266 Beech Street, Belmont. There will be other caucuses occurring at the same time/place so please be certain to sign in on your precinct attendance sheet upon arrival.

The caucus will elect two new Town Meeting Members: one to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Lucia Sullivan and one to fill the vacancy created by the death of long-term Town Meeting Member Anne Allen. Each vacancy will be filled by majority vote of the elected Town Meeting Members present at the caucus. Since the individuals will be elected at caucus, each will serve as Town Meeting Member only until the next Annual Town Election, Tuesday, April 5, 2016.

These vacancies may be filled by any registered voter of Precinct 3. Any person interested in running for this seat is encouraged to attend the caucus, but is not required to be present to be nominated. Please feel free to contact voters you believe will serve the precinct and Town well.

I ask you to make every effort to attend this caucus so your precinct has a full slate of Town Meeting Members for all future Town Meetings. At least eighteen elected Town Meeting Members must be present at the caucus to have a quorum. If you are unable to attend, please call or email the Town Clerk's office at 617-993-2600 or email to Nancy Casale at ncasale@belmont-ma.gov. There will be an additional precinct caucus that evening so I strongly encourage the members of the precinct to be on time and make all efforts to secure a quorum.

Thank you for your cooperation. I look forward to seeing you there.

Ellen O'Brien Cushman

Town Clerk & Member of the Board of Registrars of Voters

ecushman@belmont-ma.gov

Wen O'Brien Cushma